
June Interim Superintendents report 

7/8/2025 

June numbers:  

• Average flow = 16.09 MGD 
• Rainfall of 2.58 inches  
• CBOD of 8 mg/L with 94% removal 
• TSS of 8 mg/L with 95% removal 
• Fecal of 6 MPN 
• Final Effluent average turbidity of 1.67 NTU (Nephelometric Turbidity Unit) or how 

clear the liquid is. 
• 43 trucks to landfill for a total of 675.12 tons 
• Solar production was 12,651 KWH. 
• Micro-turbine production was 90,899 KWH. With only 3 running. 

We are meeting all the requirements of our permit. 

Main pump #4 has been rebuilt, installed and is back on-line. 

TPS pump #4 VFD has been wired and is back online. 

Evans Mechanical was here repairing 2 broken underground water lines for our seasonal water. 

We have started our annual inspection of DN cells, cleaning algae from cell walls and checking 
the nozzle flow patterns. We found a few bad nozzles and replaced same. 

The 2026 Budget was turned in for the board’s review. 

Thank you, 

Ronald F. Warwick Jr 

Interim Superintendent 

 


